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The Town of Elmira Planning Board has its regularly scheduled public 

meeting on February 3, 2025 at 7:00pm. On the agenda is the board’s continued 

consideration of an application from Carson Power Renewable Energy for site plan 

and special permit approval for a proposed solar and battery storage project on 200 

West Hill Road.  The planning board received a request from Carson Power to 

adjourn the meeting so a larger venue could be secured to accommodate the 

number of people expected to attend the meeting. Carson Power has also waived 

the condition that requires the planning board to act within 62 days of the close of 

the public hearing and to extend the time for the planning board’s consideration. 

The planning board will hold its regular scheduled meeting but it is anticipated that 

the board will adjourn consideration of Carson Power’s application until the next 

meeting on March 3rd at 7:00pm. 


